

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Date	Event
15 February	Khanacross Start 10am sharp Woodstock
21 February	Bitumen Sprit Training Day info-Top Gear
28 February	AGM @ Boxhead's and B's place 3 Templeton Cres Douglas

WHEELSPIN

JANUARY 2004

Official Newsletter of the Twin Cities Autosports Club



TWIN CITIES AUTOSPORTS CLUB INC.

PRESIDENT – Peter Vigor.
VICE PRESIDENT – Steve Crutenden
TREASURER – KEN LONG (STUMPY). MOB. 0418 180329
SECRETARY – GREG VAN DINTER. WK. 47752344

MINUTES OF CLUB MEETING:15/9/03

PRESENT: P. Vigor, T. Poore, Bill Poore, Lance & Debbie, D. Meek, Ron White, L. Stone, G Wright, M. Lindsay, W. Maxwell, Curly, Murray S. SECRETARY'S REPORT: Minutes read GVD & passed by R. White.

TREASURERS REPORT: Report passed around and read by K. Long. As attached.
PRESIDENTS REPORT: Assessment of Last Sundays meeting as attached. Noted as being important that all actions are carried out. Noted that B. Kenney stepped down from secretaries position. GVD accepted the position as secretary.

GENERAL BUSINESS: R. White presented report on officials recruitment. Battery charger obtained for the trailer by Peter. Iron man to be on the 18/19 of OCT. Stump to direct & G. Wright to oversee.

Mt Carbine K/Cross 18/19 Sept. Sup Regs attached.

QRC issue to be discussed at a later date.

Debbie to talk to CH10 on Tue 16 RE TV add. What can be done and for what cost.

Power cable for trailer. 240V req. Radio etc to be stored in trailer in secure box.

Vests to be made by C. Maxwell for officials. 3 bright colours.

New Long sleeve shirts to be made for purchase. Idea to be able for use in comp.

Talk to B.M. Webb again RE: are we going to use his land.

G. Wright spoke about land at the Bohle that is used by bikes and may be able to be used by us. Land has facilities & equip to make track / M.Khana pad.

New land areas discussed. Murray & Peter to investigate.

New Member to the club. Curly from NZ. Has no real name.

D. Meek spoke about perspex holders on the way for signs.

Bathurst day to be at Boxheads. Have to confirm with Box. Screen supplied by D. Meek.

Club has new Ph: No. 0429/789839.

Wheels display at Rollingstone on 9 Nov. Club to put on display. T. Poore as contact.

R. White to look after document control for club.

W. Maxwell to do flyer's for display at the Army / RAAF. Aslo has generator for use by club.

NQ Wheels fun day run by Thuringowa City. Meeting of interested parties on 17th Sept @

5:30pm.

Conduit for M/Khana poles. Lance to purchase for the club. 15mm dia.

Noted that an inventory of club items is required.

Meeting closed at 9:05 pm.

TWIN CITIES AUTOSPORTS CLUB INC.

PRESIDENT – Peter Vigor
VICE PRESIDENT – Steve Crutenden
TREASURER – KEN LONG (STUMPY) MOB 0418/180329
SECRETARY – GREG VAN DINTER WK 47752344
P.O Box 7697 Garbutt 4814

MINUTES OF CLUB MEETING:20/10/03

PRESENT: P. Vigor, T. Poore, Bill Poore, Lance & Debbie, D. Meek, Ron White, G Wright, W Maxwell, Curly, Nathan, Daniel, K Long, G. Van Dinter, G. Ross, G. Nicol.
PRESIDENT: Peter opened meeting at 7:15.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Minutes read GVD & passed by R. White.

Business arising from minutes. Land at the Bohle will be ready to use next year. TV add to be intended and made simpler before the Iron Man. Shirts samples shown by Tracey as examples of what we can have. Club logo to go on shirts. Yellow and blue was decided & The final style decision will be left to Tracey.

TREASURERS REPORT: Report read by K. Long. As attached.

GENERAL BUSINESS: Club car, trailer & equip. To be moved from cretto's.

The club cars gear box to be mounted properly so as not to break engine mounts.

An inventory of the clubs equip is req and shed is req to store the all of the same.

W. Maxwell showed us what the clubs vests will look like.

Camping at NQ. wheels show is ok for Saturday night. Ron White to do an inspection of the area proposed to hold the M/Khana. Approx 15 cars look like they will attend. Heckler to chase

up Molls to see if cars available. We are all to meet at Boxes shed at 7 am for the drive up to

Rollingstone. The trailer to have some display boards on the side for this and other event details.

White boards ok but R. Poore said he has have not been able to find the material as yet.

A perpetual trophy will be donated by TCAC for the event. D. Meek organised perspex holders

or display brochures.

QRC 2004. Motion put forward by K Long. after discussion, that the QRC not be run in 2004.

but that we have an option to run it again in 2005. The motion was passed.

Provisional calendar put forward by Damien for 2004. Will be confirmed at a later date.

Decided that 4 rallies should run. Kirknie, Ingham & Cardwell. Possibly 2 in Ingham or Card-

well area. GVD to direct Kirknie & Box to direct Ingham

tomman date change confirmed. Now 15/16th of Nov

2. While to attend Townsville City Council thank you function for all involved with the Autofest.

Stumpy spoke about Rivest application. Guarantor & business references req

Mark McKenzie has donated approx. 20 rolls of bunting tape to the club.

Control team from our club required to the 2004 Rocky QRC. Many showed interest.

Meeting closed at 9:10 pm

CLUB POINTS RESULTS FROM 2003

Event	Khana	Khana	Khana	Khana	11C/11mb	Khana	Mkhana	Khana	CLASS	Club	Total
Name	23-Feb	9-Mar	26-27/4	18-May	11C/11mb	23-24/8	15-Nov	16-Nov	POINTS	Points	
N Bannah				14						14	24
H Burger				14		5-12D	8	10-10D	22D	37	37
M Carruthers	11-20B	14-20B	12-20B			10-20B	16	18-18B	98B	81	91
S Crutenden	20-20C		6-14C			5-12C	11	9-20C	66C	51	111
A Colby										5	5
C Hamblyn										15	15
G Fitzgerald	16-18D				12	5-5D			23D	33	38
B Graves	8-16C		5-13C			5-5C			34C	18	28
B Kenney	14	14				5-12B			12B	33	88
C Long	10-14D	18-18D	14-18D	14		5-5D	18	20-20D	75D	99	149
K Long	14-16D	20-20D	16-20D	14		13-18D	20	20-20D	94D	117	192
M Lindsay						5-14B	14	5-12B	26B	24	49
W Maxwell			5-12C						12C	5	35
B McCarthy	13-18C	16-20C	13-20C						58C	42	67
D Meek		10-16B	11-18B						34B	21	56
P Mason	20-20D			16	14	16-20D			40D	66	76
D Melrose		5-5C	5-11C			5-10C			4C	15	95
L Melrose	12-16C	5-5C	10-18C	13	16	8-16C			55C	64	144
G Morice			9-16C	18	18	5-6C			6C	50	55
N Mullins	14		18	14		9-18C	13	12-14D	12C-14D	70	115
L Mott			20-20F			20-20F			40F	40	45
T Mott			18-18F			18-18F			36F	36	36
G Nicol	14	13-16D	14	14		20-20D			36D	75	115
S Nicol		8-14D	5-20-A			5-10D	5	7-8D	32D-20A	30	30
I Ogilvie				20	20	14-20A			20A	54	54
D Pearsall										15	15
B Poore	18		5-12B	14			18	14	12B	69	164
T Poore	14	14	14			7-14D	7	11-13D	27D	64	149
G Ross	7-14B	12-18C	20-20C	14		5-8C			60C	58	98
J Snell			5-11B			6-18B	5	5-5B	34B	21	36
M Sutherland						5-14C	12	8-18C	32C	25	60
C Ugarte			5-13B					5-5D	13B-5D	10	15
A. Van Dinter							6	5-16C	16C	11	11
G Van Dinter						12-16D	20	18-18D	34D	50	95
P Vigor	9-18B	11-18B	8-16B			5-5B	10	14-20B	77B	14	109
R White				20		14	14			48	128
R White				18			9	6-16B	16B	33	58
D Weller			14	14		11-20C		16-16D	20C-16D	55	95
G Wright	6-14C	9-16C	7-14C			5-5B			49C	27	102

TWIN CITIES AUTOSPORTS CLUB INC.

PRESIDENT – Peter Vigor.

VICE PRESIDENT – Steve Cruftenden

TREASURER – KEN LONG (STUMPY). MOB. 0418/180329

SECRETARY – GREG VAN DINTER. WK. 47752344

P.O. Box 7697, Garbutt, 4814.

MINUTES OF CLUB MEETING: 17/11/03

PRESENT: P. Vigor, T. Poore, Bill Poore, Lance & Debbie, Ron White, Daniel, Nathan, G Wright, M. Lindsay, Curly, Murray, K. Long, Greg Van Dinter, N. Banner.

PRESIDENTS REPORT: Peter opened meeting @ 7:15.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Minutes read GVD & passed by K Long.

TREASURERS REPORT: Report passed around and read by K. Long. As attached. New members, A. Stuart, G. Abrahams, Camper Rego. Required.

CLUB CAPT: T. Poore thanked stump for Iron Man event. Also stated that club dinner will be at Riverbreeze restaurant, BYO. Invites to go out to sponsors for the dinner. End of year awards and classes to be sorted out by Tracey.

GENERAL BUSINESS: R. White commented on Tv add. People have noticed it and are interested in competing and being involved.

Liquor Lic. May be required for events at TMCC track. May be able to use TMCC lic Brochure holders req. for A5 leaflets. Talk to D. Meek.

M/Khana flags req so that poles visible. Paint top of poles for trail at first event in January. Colours as per CAMS manual.

Rick Bates used for possible training day. Bitumen or rally driving school. \$3000 available as grant.

AGM. To be 28th Feb. Sat arvo then social event at drag club venue. Nomination form to go in mag.

Looking at grounds for public event M/Khana. Possible Cowboys carpark. Waiting on reply. Also suggested Casino, willows carpark and port authority.

G. Wright to ask TMCC if ok to store caravan and trailer on their grounds.

Inventory to be done. Radio to be stored in display caravan.

N. Banner spoke about hillclimbs and bitumen events. Wants to raise profile, cut costs, reach new members, extent to 3.2Km. Run buss for spectators. Flag, radio and timing officials req.

P. Vigor to chase up a price on a shade structure. Eg Quickshade style.

Meeting closed. 8:45pm.

TWIN CITIES AUTOSPORTS CLUB INC.

PRESIDENT – Peter Vigor.

VICE PRESIDENT – Steve Cruftenden

TREASURER – KEN LONG (STUMPY). MOB. 0418/180329

SECRETARY – GREG VAN DINTER. WK. 47752344

P.O. Box 7697, Garbutt, 4814.

MINUTES OF CLUB MEETING. 19/1/04

PRESENT: P. Vigor, T. Poore, Lance & Debbie, Daniel, Nathan, Lex, G Wright, Curly, Murray, K. Long, Greg Van Dinter, Heckler, Bevan, Box.

PRESIDENTS REPORT: Peter opened meeting @ 7:20. Calendar for 2004 discussed.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Incoming mail read GVD.

TREASURERS REPORT: K. Long. Stated that we have about \$8000 in the bank. Had not had a chance to do the report as yet. Club affiliation has been paid.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Liquor lic is req for TMCC track events.

Possible shed for \$350 per month near Box's shed. Tracey has a fridge for the shed at her place that the club can have GVD to pick up. Sun shade to be bought by club.

Trailer to be moved from Crettos. GVD to move with Bevan on Sunday. Marko to be TCAC club delegate at state council meetings. Honorary club membership given.

Bohle motorcycle track ok for M/Khana use. \$200 fee per event for use. AGM to be at Bevans. 28 feb. 3pm start. GVD to sort out drinks.

Debbie thanked the club for her nice Xmas present at the club dinner.

Acrylic holders for leaflets have disintegrated. New ones required.

Club car wants a car cover and a birthday.

GVD to approve rent for a shed up to \$380 a month value.

Ingham rally set up to be a training rally.

Kirknie rally likely to be on. Looks like May Day long weekend.

Past club members to get a mail out for the AGM with club calendar and membership form.

Meeting closed. 8:30pm.